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PROF. PHILLIPS HONORED AS 
RETIRING NIDR CHAIRMAN 

Prof. Ralph Phillips was honored in 
a reception and dinner upon his retire­
ment,April 23, as Chairman of the Dental 
Study Section of the National Institute 
of Dental Research. He had served on 
this committee 8 years, and for the last 
4 years was its chairman, the longest 
term anyone had ever served. The com­
mittee reviews and awards approximately 
ten million dollars a year in dental 
re search grants. 

FOUNDERS DAY CELEBRATED AT IU 

Doctors McDonald, Bogan, Bailey and 
Johnston attended Indiana University 
Founders Day ceremonial in Bloomington 
May 5, commemorating the university's 
143rd anniversary. President Stahr an­
nounced that gifts and grants to IU in 
1964 totaled in excess of 23 million 
dollars. Fifty-four dental students 
and 8 hygiene students were honored for 
excellence in s~holastic achievement. 

DR. SHAFER LECTURES AT 
U.OF KENTUCKY AND W. VIRGINIA, 

CONDUCTS SEMINAR IN MICHIGAN 

Dr. William Shafer served as guest 
speaker at an advanced oral surgery 
course at the University of Kentucky 
School of Dentistry April 26-28. On 
April 30 he spoke on 110ral Manifesta­
tions of Metabolic and Dermatologic 
Diseases" to undergraduate and gradu­
ate students at the University of 
West Virginia School of Dentistry. 
Dr. Shafer also conducted a seminar 
on Tumors of the Jaws and Odontogenic 
Apparatus for the Michigan Society of 
Pathologists in Detroit on May 8. 
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NEW FACES IN THE IU SD 

We would like to welcome these people 
who have recently joined the staff: 

Mrs. Gladys Garlock, Dr. David 
Mitchell's new secretary. 

Mrs. Dorothy Walden, graduate of 
Indiana Central College, has joined 
Dental Materials as a chemist. 

Mr. David E. Conrad is working as 
a statistician for Dr. Joseph Muhler 
in Basic Sciences - Dentistry. 

OPERATIVE DENTISTRY REPORTS 

Dr. William Gilmore will represent 
the field of operative dentistry on a 
committee of the American Association 
of Dental Schools to study occlusion 
at a meeting in Chicago on May 20. 

The Operative Dentistry Department 
will be well represented at the ISDA 
meeting May 16-19. Dr. John Osborne 
will present a table clinic, "The Pin 
Retained Amalgam Restoration". A 
clinic presenting "The Modern Use of 
Gold Foil", organized by Doctors 
Schmidt and Laswell will be presented 
by seniors Lowell Daffron and Martin 
Kennedy. 

DR. GISH ELECTED VICE PRESIDENT 
DENTAL DIRECTORS ASSOCIATION 

At the recent Conference of the 
Association of State and Territorial 
Dental Directors, Dr. Charles W. 
Gish was elected to the office of 
Vice President. He also moderated 
the first panel, "Current Status of 
Fluoride Administration" and present­
ed an afternoon seminar on dental 
health education in teacher train­
ing schools. 



SENIOR RAZZ BANQUET MAY 25 

The senior class of 1965 will hold 
its Razz Banquet on Tuesday, May 25 at 
6:00 p.m. in Elks Lodge #13. The even­
ing agenda will include cocktails, din­
ner, entertainment and awards. Those 
planning to attend should notify David 
Gauss,5740 E. 10th Street by May 18. 

ORAL DIAGNOSIS ITEMS 

Doctor Thomas Fast will be a full­
time member of the Oral Diagnosis teach­
ing and research staff beginning in 
June. Dr. Fast, a graduate of the Oral 
Diagnosis-Oral Medicine program in 1963, 
returns to Indianapolis with his family 
from Atlanta, Georgia where he has been 
teaching at Emory Univ er sit y and work­
ing with· nr. Ben Lawson, another gradu­
ate of the department. 

Dr. Arden Christen attended a one­
week conference on Oral Diagnosis at 
Walter Reed Hospital, Washington, D.C. 
May 3-7. 
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Dr. David Mitchell lectured at the 
University of Kansas City April 29 on 
"Current Research on Topical Antibiotic 
Control of Dental Plaque and Gingivitis". 
May 13-15 Dr. Mitchell will attend a 
conference on tooth staining and anti­
microbial therapy at Jefferson Medical 
College in Philadelphia. 

WEDDING BELLS RINGING 

Patricia Clawson, laboratory tech­
nician in Oral Pathology, became Mrs. 
Gene Wise April 29. Congratulations! 

Miss Donna Davis, dental assistant 
in Operative Dentistry, will marry Dan 
Weber of Frankfort, Saturday, May 15. 
Our best wishes go with them. 

DR. TCHALIAN TO PRESENT COURSE 

Doctor Varoujan Tchalian will give 
a three-day postgraduate course in 
Maxillofacial Prosthetics at the Uni­
versity of Pittsburgh May 13-15. 

MEMBERS OF THE "FRACTURED FACULTY" 

There have been a rash of broken 
bones among faculty members lately. Dr. 
Ray Klein, Pedodontics, broke his left 
hand (he's left-handed) playing basket­
ball in the Medical Center league last 
February and is still sporting the cast. 

Dr. E. Byrd Barr of Periodontics 
fractured his arm while playing basket­
ball with his sons. Dangerous sport! 

Dr. Samuel Patterson of Endodontics 
is the newest casualty with a broken 
right arm suffered May 3rd. 

We hope these members of the "cast 
club" mend quickly without complication. 

LIBRARY ORIENTATION 
GIVEN SECRETARIES 

Mrs. Mabel Walker held two library 
orientation sessions on May 5 for the 
benefit of the departmental secretaries 
and other interested staff members. 
Mrs. Walker briefed them on the differ­
ent phases of the library's facilities 
and service and gave each a copy of the 
Library Handbook. Mrs. Katherine Leh­
man, Mrs. Helen Campbell and Mrs. Doro­
thy Jarrett then explained the specific 
procedures for using the indexes and 
card catalog to locate references, and 
how to find books and journals on the 
shelves and check them out properly. 

They also learned that the library 
subscribes to over 500 journals, in­
cluding 378 dental journals. About 
300 issues per month are received and 
processed and many are routed to faculty 
members. In some months almost 400 
referrals are ma~ to individuals. 

. The secretarial and library staff 
members will profit mutually as a re­
sult of this orientation. 

DEAN HINE LECTURES IN 
TEXAS AND ALABAMA 

Doctor Hine lectured at Brooks Air 
Force Base, Texas Monday, May 3, and 
then flew to Birmingham to speak before 
a meeting of the Alabama State Dental 
Association on May 5. 



7TH ANNUAL PEDODONTIC SEMINAR 
HELD AT FRENCH LICK 

The 7th Annual Spring Conference of 
the Indiana Unit of the American Society 
of Dentistry for Children was held at 
French Lick April 25-27. The theme of 
this year's seminar was "motivation and 
communication" and featured the well­
known clinician, Dr. Clinton Emmerson 
of Hemet, California. In attendance from 
Pedodontics were Doctors Starkey, Kerk­
hove, McCormick, Arthur Klein, Ray Klein, 
Bailey Davis, and graduate student Doc­
tors Baker, Benham, Albert, Convery, 
Morgan and Page. 

DR. STARKEY TO BE CLINIC.IAN 
IN FLORIDA 

Doctor Paul Starkey will be the 
clinician for ½he Florida State Society 
of Dentistry for Children at their an­
nual seminar in Hollywood May 15-16. He 
will discuss management of young fractur­
ed anterior teeth, pulp therapy for pri­
mary and young permanent teeth, influen­
cing the path of eruption of the 1st per­
manent molar when tl'e 2nd primary molar 
has been lost prematurely, and tooth­
brushing for .the pre-school child. 

MISFORTUNES IN ENDODONTICS 

In addition to Dr. Patterson's re­
cent injury, Dr. Harry Healey has been 
incapacitated by a severe leg infection. 
Appropriate teacher assignment adjust­
ments have been made, however, to enable 
the department to stay "in business". 

ENDODONTICS LECTURE TO BE GIVEN 
TO DENTAL ASSISTANTS 

Doctor Donald Arens, Department of 
Endodontics, will lecture to the Indiana 
Dental Assistants Association on "The 
Role of the Dental Assistant in Endodon­
tic Therapy" during their annual meet­
ing on May 18. 
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DR. LOWELL BRINGS CLASS 
TO IUSD LIBRARY 

On Tuesday, May 4, Dr. Mildred H. 
Lowell, Associate Professor of Library 
Science of the Graduate School of Educa­
tion, brought her class in Management 
in Library and Information Centers from 
Bloomington to visit the Dental School 
Library~ Mrs. Walker presented a slide 
lecture to the gm up, after which they 
were served refreshments. 

ORAL SURGERY NEWS 

The Great Lakes Dental Society of 
Oral Surgeons meeting in Detroit on 
April 25-27 was attended by Doctors 
Kiley, Morris, Leyda, Todd, Redish, 
Schulz, Childes and Bigelow. At this 
meeting, Dr. Charles Redish was named 
President-Elect of the society. 

DR. MASCIALE RESEARCHES AT 
UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO 

Doctor Michael Masciale, Orthodon­
tic graduate student, recently returned 
from a 12-day trip to Denver where he 
was the guest of Dr. Robert McGammon, 
Chairman of the Child Research Council 
at the University of Colorado Medical 
Center. The purpose of Dr. Masciale's 
trip was to study headplates of child­
ren and collect research data for his 
thesis. 

DR. BURSTONE MEETS WITH 
NATIONAL PUBLIC HEALTH OFFICIAL 

Doctor Charles Burstone recently 
met with Dr. Frank Law of the Public 
Health Service in Washington, D. C. 
Doctor Law came to Indianapolis May 2 
in conjunction with the Public Health 
Service Program on Continuing Educa­
tion of which Dr. Burstone is a con­
sultant. 
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